
 

Page 1 of 1 

Südzucker AG  PO Box 10 28 55  68028 Mannheim  Maximilianstraße 10, 68165 Mannheim  Phone: +49 621 421-240  Fax +49 621 421-449  

Supervisory board chairman: Dr. Hans-Jörg Gebhard  Executive board: Dr. Thomas Kirchberg, Thomas Kölbl, Johann Marihart  Corporate headquarters: 

Mannheim – Registration court: Magistrates Court Mannheim, HRB 0042 

 

 

Insider information publication according to section 17 MAR 

Mannheim, 29 January 2020, 18:18 CET 

 

Changes in executive board of Südzucker AG 

Dr Wolfgang Heer (63), chairman of the executive board (CEO) of Südzucker AG, Mannheim, term 

ending 28 February 2021, has resigned from his position as chairman of the executive board in 

consultation with the supervisory board, today. The supervisory board has thanked Dr Heer for 

his longtime, dedicated function leading the company.  

In today’s meeting the supervisory board has appointed Dr Niels Pörksen as new chairman of the 

executive board (CEO), as of 1 March 2020. In particular he will be responsible for the portfolios 

strategy, sales, IT and public relations. For more than 20 years Dr Pörksen has been acting in var-

ious regions and markets in different leading functions et al. at BASF, Nordzucker and since 2014 

at globally operating plant protection company Nufarm. He contributes comprehensive leadership 

experience especially in market cultivation and strategic corporate development. 
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